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President’s Message 

Empire Newsletter 

D ear Fellow members, 

I wish you the very best for this holi-

day.  Please be sure to bring your friends, 

baked goods, quilts and charity items to our  NEXT MEETING 
Saturday 

 December 10, 2011 
 

LOCATION 
Church of  

the Holy Apostles 
296 Ninth Avenue,  

(@28th St.), NY 
Open 9:00 am-4:00pm 

 
Focus Groups 

 
12:00 pm-1:00pm 

Charity Coach and Chat 
 

12:00 pm - 1:00 pm 
Elm Creek Quilters 

 
Board Meeting 

11:00 am-12:00 pm 
 

General Meeting 
1:00 pm-4:00 pm 

 
Program 

Auction and Holiday 
Charity Gift Collection 

 
 

Vendor 
None 

 
Quilter of the Month 

None 
 

Block of The Month 
None 

 
Scrap Table:  Closed 
Show & Tell:  Open 

Library: Closed 
 

Guest Fee:  
 

December 2011  

Guild Members Head to the North Pole. 

meeting in December to help celebrate the 

season.  Have fun quilting and celebrating! 

Paula Kenney, President 

G reetings my fellow guild members.  
Each issue I have so many ideas for 

articles and ideas to present for your reading 
pleasure.  However, there are also so many 
wonderful things that happen in the interim 
that causes me to table my original ideas.  In 
this instance, I will save my Quilt Festival 
2011 features for slower news months.  In-
stead, I want to take you all on a trip to the 
North Pole.  Many of the guild members 
hopped in Santa’s sleigh and ended up in a 
wonderful toy shoppe. (Yes I know we 
could never have made it there and back, but 
humor me, smiles) 
     On Saturday, November 19, 2011 begin-
ning at 6pm members of the Empire Guild 
took over City Quilter and turned it into 
Santa’s Workshop.  We had a full house, 
filled with yummy snacks and sweets, laugh-
ter and giggles, glitter and glue, with ma-
chine’s a whirring, scissors cutting, and a 
cocktail or two.  It was an amazing evening 
all for the holidays well deserving boys and 
girls. 
     As I always say, what’s more fun than 
Cocktails and Thread. (Yes that is my 
brand’s name.) 
 
Enjoy,  
Earamichia 
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T he Md Anderson on-line quilt auction which benefits 
research in gynecological cancers at the center con-

cluded on Nov 7.  Empire members Karen Monath and 
Diane Paul had quilts in the auction.  Karen’s Twirling Stars
(number 34) was sold for $326 and her Bellas Buttons
(number 103) brought in $175.  Diane’s 4 Hawaiian wall-
hangings(number 129) were sold as a lot bringing in 
$425.  There will be another auction is 2013.  Maybe we can 
have more Empire quilters send in donations.   

To see all the quilts go to www3.mdanderson.org/
auction/quilt 

MD Anderson Quilt Auction, by Diane Paul 

Bella’s Buttons, above 

Wonderful red and white quilt using 
Drunkard's Path blocks; made mostly 

from red aprons and  

clothing belonging to quilter's mother in 
Iowa.  

Machine Quilted  
Size: 37 x 38 

The Survivor, above. 

Cherrywood Challenge Quilt  
Masterfully created mother and daughter sewn lying 

on teal quilt. Made by Carolyn Crump.  
Machine Quilted, Size: 25 x 33 

This was featured in Houston, 2012. 

Mana'olana I II III and IV (Hope in Hawaiian) above. 

Grand hand quilted needle turned appliqué series of four blocks. De-
signed by Elizabeth Root of Quilts Hawaii.  

Hand Quilted by Diane Paul 
Size: Each block is 18 x 18  

Twirling Stars, above. 

Sweet Friendship Star blocks in batik fabrics with 
free motion quilting.  By Karen Monath. 

Machine Quilted , Size: 45 x 50 
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Treasurer’s Report 

A  detailed version of the report is available by contact-
ing Anna Krassy, quilterme@gmail.com( or at 212) 

243 3253 to have a copy mailed to you. 
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November 2011   

    

Guild  Month    YTD Total  

Beginning Balance  $  73,900.81    $  57,090.66  

Income  $   2,553.07    $  29,049.05  

Expenses  $   2,450.26     $  11,963.26  

Ending Balance  $  74,003.62   $  74,176.45 

Show Income    $        25.00  

Show Expenses    $      197.83  

Grand Total  $  74,003.62     $  74,003.62 

 

STOVER QUALITY QUILTING 
 

All over Patterns, In the Ditch,  
Marked and Stamped Patterns, plus Combinations 

All hand guided 

Backings and Battings also available 

For free brochure, price list and information,  
please call 1-800-521-4171 or 573-377-2303 

Or write to:  
Stover Quality Quilting 

606 North Ash, Stover, MO 65078 

e-mail: stoverqualityquilting@yahoo.com  
website: www.stoverquilting.com 

CELEBRATING over 60 years of                                     
Custom Machine Quilting 

mailto:stoverqualityquilting@yahoo.com
http://www.stoverquilting.com/
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City Scape Silhouette 

Instructor: Anna Faustino 
Date: Sunday, December 11, 2011 

Time: 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Location: 343 8th Ave, (near 27th St) 

New York , NY 10001 [ Map ] 
Cost: $75.00 (includes kit) 

December Workshop: City Scape Silhouette 

Page 4 Empire Newsletter 

A nna Faustino is a multi-award winning quilt maker, 
designer, fine artist and author. For more information 

about  Anna Faust ino vis i t  her  webs i te : 
www.newtechquilts.com or see her Quilter of the Month 
page. 
   You will need the following supplies for this workshop. 
 

 Cutting board  

 Rotary cutter 

 Ruler 18"+ 

 Pencil 

 Red marker 

 

Sign up: To reserve your place in this workshop, send a 

check made out to Empire Quilters to Mary Butler.  Con-

tact info@empirequilters.net if you need Mary's address. 

Seasons Greetings From Your Service Committee 

O ur holiday charity projects - making stockings and 
stuffed animals – are well underway.  I’m pleased to 

report that in November we received donations from over 
50 members, including stockings, drawstring totes, stuffed 
animals, other toys, toiletries and various types of clothing 
for children of various ages.  On Saturday, November 19 
nearly twenty members gathered at The City Quilter to 
make stuffed animals and stockings.  Armed with glitter 
and glue the stockings were joyfully decorated.  I thank 
Cathy Rizzo for so generously donating the use of her shop 
and providing snacks and drinks.  We all had a great time 
and couldn’t believe how quickly the 4 hours passed. 

As you get ready for your winter holidays I hope you 
will continue to make stockings and animals and bring 
them to the December meeting.  The more we get the more 
we can give to the holiday festivities for the children and 
families in NYC shelters, who otherwise might not have 
other gifts this year.  In addition to the handmade articles 
we’re glad to collect and distribute other items.  So, for 
those who would rather buy a gift (or more than one) here 
are some of the things we are permitted to include in the 
stockings: toiletry items such shampoo, conditioner, moist-
urizer, toothpaste, toothbrushes, combs, soap; playing 
cards, coloring books and crayons; paper and pencils or 
pens; other small toys, stuffed animals; hats, gloves, mit-
tens, socks; books for all  

ages of children.  Please donate only new items (not used or 
hand-me-downs – they won’t be accepted).  Do not con-
tribute any opened toiletries or makeup, as they won’t be 
accepted.  Any food items that are donated must be indi-
vidually wrapped so they can be distributed at the three 
shelters’ holiday parties.  It will be helpful if you place toi-
letries in Ziploc bags, which will eliminate a great deal of 
work for the committee in assembling toiletries into bags/
stockings. You can begin bringing in your contributions at 
the November meeting.  

As mentioned last month we are asking for mem-
bers to help put together the stockings and gifts fol-
lowing the December meeting.  Mary Butler has se-
cured a work space for us at 339 West 24th Street 
(between 8th and 9th Avenue), Community room 2B. 
This is a FREE workshop!  We’ll start at 10 a.m. and we 
have the space until 5 p.m.  With lots of helpers I expect we 
can get all the stockings stuffed, and the other gifts pack-
aged in a few hours.  Bring friends and family – the more 
the merrier.  We’ll provide snacks and some soda.  You can 
let us know if you’re coming, or just drop in for a spell.   It 
will be fun and we’ll all feel so happy. 

 Scissors 

 90 pins 

 Iron with extension cord 

 Craft Knifes with new 
blades 
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Heather Holtz, Temporary Shelter—A Quilt Installation, From the Editor 

I t is funny how this newsletter has a mind of its own.  I 
was asked to include information about this exhibit by 

Heather Holtz, and it has turned into a mini piece.  Why, 
you may ask.  Simply put, it reminds me of all the things 
that we must be thankful for, especially during this overly 
commercial holiday season.   

Heather’s installation entitled Temporary Shelter is an 
installation piece that tells the stories of homeless New 
Yorkers.  As I went through the gallery, I found myself 
drawn to the stories of the pieces.  For instance, she has a 
piece called “Temporary Shelter” that tells the story of 
homeless New Yorkers ages 4-75.  She says that the panels 
within are representative of individuals staying in NYC’s 
faith based shelters.  Most touching is that the outside walls 
are made from fiber art that was created by children living 
in NYC’s family shelters. 

As we go about our busy holiday lives, we should take a 
moment and reflect on all those that do not have.  That is 
another reason why it was so much fun to travel to the 
“North Pole” with my fellow guild members.   

 
December 1-8, 2011  

Church of the Holy Trinity (316 East 88th St) 
Sunday, December 4: Heather will give a presentation fol-

lowing the 10:30am and 6:00pm services  
 

December 10-18, 2011 
Church of St. Frances Xavier (46 West 16th St)  

Sunday, December 11: Heather will be available to answer 
questions 10-11:30am and 12:30-1pm  

 
December 19-26, 2011 

Congregation Shaare Zedek (212 West 93rd St)  
Program details TBA  

Temporary Shelter 
(approx. 8' x 8' x 7.5') 

John, The Trucker 
After getting his truck stuck under 
a bridge, he lost his job and soon 
after, could no longer afford rent.  

Kim,  
“tired of fighting for her home and her safety.”  
These are all excerpted from Heather Stolz’s website,  
www.sewingstories.com. 
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Newark Museum:  

Patchwork from 

 Folk Art to Fine Art 

There is still time to see the exhibit at the New-

ark Museum which opened on September 14th and 

will run through the end of the year.  

Accompanying this exhibition is The Global Art 

of Patchwork: Africa and Asia, showcasing work of 

patchwork traditions outside the world of quilts, 

also drawn from the Museum’s holdings. 

49 Washington Street 

 Newark, NJ 07102-3176  

Phone: 973.596.6550 

www.newarkmuseum.org 

 
www.MileSquareFabricStudio.com 

Fine fabrics for quilts & wearable art.. 
on-line for your 24 hr. convenience 

                                                 
     What's new… Authentic Aboriginal designs 
                       Animal prints from Windham 
                        New Stonehenge designs 

      
    10% discount for Empire Guild Members 

code:Empire10 
     e-mail: info@MileSquareFabricStudio.com 

       201-325-0011   600 Palisade Ave. studio 21 

CROSSING LINES: The Many Faces of 
Fiber 

December 6, 2011 through February 19, 2012 
Textile Study Group NY’s  

35th Anniversary Exhibition 
58 works created by 54 of TSGNY’s artist mem-
bers.  As selected by Juror Rebecca A.T. Stevens 

 
World Financial Center Courtyard Gallery 

Three World Financial Center 
200 Vesey St., NYC 

 (Entrances on Vesey and West Sts.) 
Subway: 1, 2, 3 to Chambers or E to 

 World Trade Ctr  
Hours: Tues.– Sun. 11 am-4 pm (closed on Mon.)  

mailto:info@MileSquareFabricStudio.com
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#1 in CUSTOMER SUPPORT!

EXPERT REPAIRS AND FREE ESTIMATES FOR ALL BRANDS!

EXCITING QUILTING CLASSES & BLOCK OF THE MONTH! 
SEE OUR NEW FALL SCHEDULE AT SEWTIME.COM

#1 QUILTER’S CHOICE PFAFF IDT DUAL FEED 

(zero fabric slippage)

SEE OUR WALL TO WALL QUILT FABRIC and FAT QUARTERS!

Sew Time Sewing Centers makes Quilting Fun!
Pfaff Creative Sewing Centers

27-97 Middle Country Rd. Lake Grove, NY

LONG ISLAND   631-737-3944

78-35 Springfield Blvd. Bayside, NY

QUEENS      718-776-1900

NOTIONS, BOOKS, 

PATTERNS, SUPPLIES, 

SCISSOR AND PINKING 

SHEAR SHARPENING 

and MUCH MUCH MORE!

Buy two yards of 

fabric and get one 

Free

(one per person please)

Sewtime.com

Coupon Savings just for our Empire Quilt Guild Members!

25% off any 

quilting supply

(one per person please)

Buy two fat 

quarters and get 

one Free

(one per person please)

Buy two spools of 

thread and get 

one free

(one per person please)

$1.99 Any Size 

Scissor 

Sharpening

For the Quilter Who Has It All, Give an Empire Guild Gift.  

T he following items celebrating Empire Quilters 
throughout the years are available for purchase. There 

are limited quantities of some of the items. If you are inter-
ested in any of these items, please contact  
info@empirequilters.net 

Tote Bag:  $15.00 

First introduced at our 2011 
Urban Inspirations Show. It is 

a roomy (but not too big!) 
17½ inches wide, 13½ inches 
high, and 3 inches deep, with 

a zipper top 

Mechanical Pencil :$1.00 

Great stocking stuffers. 

Empire Guild Pin: $5.00 

This elegant gold and black 
pin is 1¼" wide, and is a per-

fect keepsake. 

T Shirt: $15.00 

These 100% cotton T-shirts 
come in a rainbow of colors. 
The guild logo and name are 

printed on the shirt 
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Guild Members Showcase at the International Quilt Festival, Houston 

T he International Quilt Festival 2012, Houston was an 
incredible experience.  I attended my first ever Inter-

national Quilt Festival, took classes, salivated over all of the 
gorgeous quilts that were on display, and spent ohh so 
much money with the vendors.  I am happy to report that 
our very own guild members were featured as well.  CAVE-
AT: I do not have a list of all members that had a quilt that 
hung this year, so if you are not here, send an email and I 
will mention you with your picture in a future 
newsletter. 

A World of Beauty 

Second Place  Winner 

Starring Beads  
by Ellen Yamaguchi  

On Display, Houston 2012 

New York City Lights,  

created by Ellen Yamaguchi,  

New York, NY, below. 

On Display, Houston 2012 

A Tree's Nature  

by Lucia Chan of New York, NY, 

above. 

A World of Beauty 

Third Place Winner 

Innovative Appliqué 

Empire Star  
by Anna Faustino  

of Tobyhanna, Pennsylvania, below. 

A World of Beauty 

Second Place  Winner 

Art-Abstract, Small 

Funky Reef 

by Anna Faustino  
of Tobyhanna, Pennsylvania, left. 
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We Need Your Feedback 
 
The Guild Board of  Directors is discussing whether or not we should have another quilt show.  
However, in order to go forward with a show, we really need feedback from the membership on 
whether or not there should be a show.  Please answer the following survey questions for us re-
garding a future show. 
 
Would you support another quilt show?    YES □  NO □  Indifferent □ 
 
If  you answered yes, please answer the following questions: 
 
 Should the show be every 2 years?   YES □  NO □ 
 Would you like to see a longer period between shows?  YES □   NO □ 
 
 If  you think we should have another show, do you think it should be: 
 
 Similar to the 2011 Show?   YES □  NO  □ 
 Smaller than the 2011 Show?   YES □  NO  □ 
 Bigger than the 2011 Show?   YES □  NO □ 
 
Do you think a future show should have: 
 
 More quilts?  YES □  NO □ 
 More Vendors?  YES □  NO □ 
 More Presentations?  YES □  NO  □ 
 Member Boutique  YES  □  NO □ 
 
 What show committee would you like to serve on for the next show? 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 What have you seen at other shows that you would like to see at our show? 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name: __________________________ 
 
Please fill out and give this survey to either Jennifer Bigelow or Lisa Kehrle at the December 10th 
Guild Meeting.  Or, if  you prefer, please e-mail Lisa Kehrle at Lisank2010@gmail.com with your 
responses. Thank you for your feedback. 
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On the Road…. 
Trip to Parsons Meares Costume Shop  

Set for January 17, 2012 
 

Our next trip is planned for Tuesday, January 17th at 
4:30pm.  We will have a guided lecture and tour of this de-
sign facility where we will have an opportunity to see how 
costumes are produced from sketch to final fitting.  This 
studio produces costumes for stage, film, dance and opera.  
The cost for this tour will be $25.  Please let me know as 
soon as possible if you are planning to participate.  We are 
limited to 20-25 individuals.  
 mindywexlermarks@yahoo.com. 

Shopping Trip to Lancaster Area 

We met as planned at 8:00am and headed out to the Lan-
caster, PA area on a beautiful fall day.  We visited Sauders, 
Buckholders, The Old Country Store and Quilt Museum 
and Zooks.  Driving around Amish country was truly lovely 
and we passed many horse and buggies.  The fabric stores 
were owned and run by the Amish and we literally had 
miles and miles of fabric to choose from and we shopped 
and shopped and shopped.  We arrived back in New York 
City with all our bags and bundles ready to begin projects 
that will last us through the winter and perhaps several win-
ters. 

Harvey’s 
Sew Right Sewing Machines 

 
 
 
 
 

There’s a reason why we’re the 
“Most Recommended” 

Sewing Machine Dealer in New York 

The Best Repairs ✂ The Best Selection 

The Most Knowledgeable Staff 

And integrity and trust built up 

over the last 38 years 

But talk is cheap.... 

Just ask your quilting friends about us 

Over 600 bolts of cotton fabric & growing! 
223-20 Union Tpke 

Bayside, Queens, NY 11364 
718-468-5858 www.sewright.com 

10% off non-sale items & sewing machine repairs 
for guild members (excludes fabric) 

mailto:mindywexlermarks@yahoo.com
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Things to Remember…. 

Quilters of  the Month Needed 
 

We are looking for Volunteers to be Quilter of 

the Month.  What is Quilter of the Month?  It's a 

short (10 minute) presentation of your work 

that you present at the monthly guild meeting.  

Typically we do the presentation after the 

guest speaker or after Show & Tell.  Present-

ing 10 - 15 pieces works best.  They do not 

have to be finished -- tops are fine.  You can 

show a range of your work or a group of 

themed pieces.  The work can be quilts or 

quilting/sewing related.  We aim to have five 

Quilter of the Month presentations this year 

and are looking for volunteers.  The are open-

ings in 2012.  If interested, please contact 

Debra Levin at        

deblevin@verizon.net 
  

Holiday Meeting - December 10, 2011 
 

Don’t forget to bring your holiday themed quilts as well as any baked goods, and charity 
items in December.  Also remember to bring cash and/or checks as these quilts will make wonderful gifts!   
You are also welcome to bring any guests you like as there will be no guest fee. 
 
Please drop off your quilt at the membership table on your arrival.  The baked goods should be taken to 
the area by the coffee service.  The charity items should be delivered to the charity tables.   
The quilts will be sorted into separate lots and will be spread throughout the church so that you can look 
at them before the meeting.   
 
After a short business meeting, we plan to have a quick show and tell for the donated quilts (and any oth-
er holiday quilts you want to bring in to show).  It will be fun to hear about the various holidays our mem-
bers have come up with.   After that, we will proceed with the auction.  Many thanks to our auction vol-
unteers, Emily Klainberg, Barbara Feinstein and Michael Greenberg!  
 
 If you have any questions, please contact either Kitty Squire (kesquilts33@msn.com) or Lisa Kehrle 
(lisank94@aol.com). 

Classified:  FOR SALE 
Portable Featherweight Singer  
with case. Model #221. White. 

 Made 1964.  
In good working condition with 

manual 
and attachments. Just reconditioned. 

If  interested, please call  
MARIE ANNOUAL 212•749-6931 

mailto:kesquilts33@msn.com
mailto:lisank94@aol.com
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FIRST CLASS MAIL - DATED MATERIAL - PLEASE DELIVER IMMEDIATELY 

Old Chelsea Station 

PO Box 1293 

New York, NY 10113 

Questions? Contact Us at: 

Info@empirequilters.net 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 
President:   Paula Kenney   212-982-8043  - Paola.kenney@gmail.com 
 
First VP:  Alice Brody         212-865-0163  - alicebrody@aol.com 
 
Second VP:  Beth Pile         631-286-5532  - bpile@optonline.net 
 
Treasurer:  Anna Krassy     212-242-3253  - quilterme@gmail.com 
 
Secretary:  Lisa Kerle        914-439-6926   -  lisank94@aol.com 
          

January Newsletter Deadlines 
Ads: December 26, 2011 

Article Submission: December 27, 2011 
 

Empire Quilters encourages members to 
write articles about quilt related subjects — 
even to toot their own horn if they've taken 
part in a show — and to send them to the 

 Editor: newsletter@empirequilters.net 

2011-2012 Calendar 
 

December 10, 2011 

Holiday Fundraising 

& Charity Gift Collection 

January 14, 2012 

Karen Gibbs 

February 11, 2012 

Members Teaching Members 

March 10, 2012 

Charity Work Day 

April 14, 2012 

Rayna Gillman 

May 12, 2012 

Rami Kim 

June 9, 2012 

Linda Warren 
 

For  Advertising Contact Us at: 

advertising@empirequilters.net 

mailto:lisank94@aol.com
mailto:newsletter@empirequilters.net

